
ondayðFriday: 7:15 a.m., 9:00 a.m. 
Saturday: 9:00 a.m., 5:30 p.m. 
Sunday: 7:30 a.m., 9:00 a.m., 10:30 a.m., 12:00 p.m., 6:00 p.m.  
 

Reverend Daniel F. Swift, Pastor, father_dan@smlparish.org 

Reverend Carlos A. Florez, Parochial Vicar, cflorez@smlparish.org 

Deacon Ken Motylinski 

Deacon Joseph Tedeschi 

Susan B. Kraemer, Business Administrator 

Christine Brandt, Pastoral Associate 

Jean E. Hoover, School Principal

MaryPat Scordato, Director of Religious Education 

Sister Regina McCalla, SSJ, Liturgy/Music Coordinator 

Linda Xerri, Parish Youth Minister 

Georgiana Francisco, Minister of Evangelization and Marketing 

Harry Meshirer, Parish Bookkeeper 

Nancy Finan, Candace Corrado, Administrative Assistants 

Holly Hicks, Graham McFarland, Parish Trustees 
 

Monday - Friday: 9:00 a.m.- 4:00 p.m.  
 

Website Address: http://www.smlparish.org 

Email Address: email@smlparish.org 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/smlparish 

School Website: http://www.smlschool.org 

Knights of Columbus: http://www.Medfordknights.org 

ñGod is rich in mercy, 

because of His boundless love for us.ò  Ephesians 2:4 tells us Godôs 

love knows no boundaries and neither does St. Mary of the Lakes. 

New parishioners, regardless of where they live, are welcome and 

encouraged to register at our parish. Registration forms are  

available at the doors of the church, in the parish office, and on our 

website at smlparish.org. Click on contact us/registration. 

 
Confessions are heard on 

Saturdays after 9:00 a.m. Mass and at 4:30 p.m. You may also call 
the parish office to make an appointment for a different time.  
 

Please call the parish office anytime or 
speak to one of the priests after Mass. 
 

As of February 12th, the Sacrament of 
Baptism will be celebrated once a month on the second Sunday of 
the month at 1:30 p.m. Parents must attend a Baptism Preparation 
Session prior to their childôs Baptism. Sponsors also are encouraged 
to attend. Call the parish office (609) 654-8208, Ext. 110 as early as 
possible to make the necessary arrangements. 
 

Congratulations to our engaged  
couples. Call (609) 654-8208, Ext. 117 to make arrangements for 
your wedding. We suggest you call at least a year in advance. 
 

If you or someone you know is  
considering becoming a Catholic Christian or if you were baptized 
Catholic but never received First Communion and/or Confirmation, 
call (609) 654-8208, Ext.113. There are no tests to pass or fail. 
There is only faith to give and share.  
 

Every Thursday after 9:00 a.m. Mass, 
concluding with Benediction at 7:00 p.m. 
 

The Sacraments are available to anyone 
confined to home or institution. Please contact the parish office if you 
know anyone who is unable to get to church.  
 
 

Parish Office  40 Jackson Road 654-8208 Ext.110 

Parish Health Ministry   654-8208  Ext.610 

St. Mary of the Lakes School 196 Route 70 654-2546  Ext.210 

Parish Religious Education 196 Route 70 654-2546 Ext.310 

Parish Youth Minister 40 Jackson Road 654-2546 Ext.111 

St. Vincent de Paul 1 Jones Road 953-0021  

http://www.Medfordknights.org
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Bring your offerings and sacrifices, your tithes and 
special gifts, what you have vowed to give and your 
free will offerings...because the Lord Your God has 
blessed you.                                                 Deut 12:6-7 

  Saturday  February 4 
 5:30 p.m. Kevin DuffyðChris and Stephanie Jobes 

   Sunday  February 5 
 7:30 a.m. For Our Parishioners 
 9:00 a.m. Monsignor Michael BurkeðEileen and John 
  Dunn 
 10:30 a.m. Amalia TruncellitoðTheresa Emerle and 
  Family 
 12:00 p.m. Vincent and Catherine LaniaðMike and Cathy 
  Alessi 
    6:00 p.m.     Joanne MarinelliðThe Camponaro Family 

   Monday  February 6 
 7:15 a.m. Purgatorial Society 
 9:00 a.m. Theresa Anne Hess (living)ðHer Family 
  Joseph MulhernðBobby Mulhern and Family 

  Tuesday  February 7 
 7:15 a.m. Deceased Members of Society of St. Vincent 
  de Paul 
 9:00 a.m. Michael TedeschiðSML Clergy, Staff, and 
  Parishioners 
  Theresa Anne Hess (living)ðHer Family 

 Wednesday February 8 
 7:15 a.m. Evelyn H. ChaseðPete and Gerry Schneiders 
 9:00 a.m. Roy McMennaminðSML Clergy, Staff, and 
  Parishioners 
  Mary SalvanteðThe Byrne Family 

  Thursday February 9 
 7:15 a.m. Mark BrickerðThe YES Ministry 
 9:00 a.m. Daniel AkoukaðHis Family 
  Francesca RussoðThe DiStasi Family 

      Friday  February 10 
 7:15 a.m. Edna DionðIrma Lorenz 
 9:00 a.m. Frank CocciaðRon and Pam Poling 
  Tish ThomasðPaul and Kathy Hellberg 

  Saturday  February 11 
 9:00 a.m. Genevieve BauerðBill and Paula Askin 
  Deacon Tim CollinsðThe Xerri Family 
 5:30 p.m. Dolores VittðHer Family 

   Sunday  February 12 
 7:30 a.m. For Our Parishioners 
 9:00 a.m. Sylvia CoxðThe Karbasian Family 
 10:30 a.m. Dorothy CorbettðThe Loughlin Family 
 12:00 p.m. Arthur CostelloðSML Clergy, Staff, and 
  Parishioners 
    6:00 p.m.       Anna M. BlakeðJim and Marian Incognito 

Long-term prayer requests 
(those over a year old) will not 
be published individually, but 
will be prayed for at each Mass, 
as will the following: Karen 

Achey, Joseph Aromando, Sr., Louise Aub, Jane Branin, 
Bruce Bunning, Donna Burtis, Sr. Cathryn Byrne,  Joan 
Ciocca, Kelsie Cole, Brooke Conklin, Alice DôOrisio, 
Bernadette DiAndrea, Thomas Dickinson, Theresa 
DiFrancesco, Theresa R. Dumas, Gladys Gail Donnelly, 
Lisa Dyonda, Baby Dyonda, Adrianna Ferringo, Bill 
Finegan, Abbey Fox, Harriet Galasso, Catherine Glass, 
Thomas Hanley, Jean Harley,  Sawyer Michael Howarth, 
Ann Jannelli, Neil Johnson, Edmond Kessel, Monica 
Kinsella, John Lock, Michelle MacDonald Bendell, Nancy 
Mann, Daniel Mensel, Joseph Mooney, Carollane Piazza, 
Tom Prendergast, Bill Quigley, Joseph Ranoldo, Paolo 
Reyes, Kathy Reznyk, Alissa Rose Rorie, Pat Roskey, 
Marsh Ross, Helen Rotyliano, Joseph Rowan, Carol 
Santos, Michael Simpkins, Colleen Sorbello, Patricia 
Thomas, Cole Tronzo, Col. Michael Underkofler, Ret. 
USAF, Jamie Westphal and Loretta Whatley 

LTJG Kevin Hickey, Ensign Sean  
Hickey, Lt. William Hock, USAF; Private John 
Anderson, C1C Kyle Brandt, USA; Captain 
Matthew Sturgis, USA, Spc. Nicholas Graham; 
1
st
 Lt. Erin Corcoran, USA; 1

st  
LT Katherine 

Collins, USA; Capt. Kevin Emmons, USAF, Major Suzanne 
Gillern, US Army, Lt. Matthew Knepper, USN, LTJG 
Jeremy Griffin, USN; Pvt. Nicholas Lawrence, USA; GM3 
David Lewis, USN; Brigadier General Steve Gilland, US 
Army and Jonathan Ross, Combat Medic, USN 

Thank you for your service to our country! 

 

Please pray for the souls of  Mary Jane Carei,  

Thomas J. Fitzpatrick, Jr.,  and Mary D'Annucci 

and keep their families in your prayers. 

 

The Lord is testing his Church. This testing is like the 
story of Gideon. Hereôs this great leader of the army of 
Israel, with an army of thirty thousand soldiers to do 
battle against an army of fifty thousand. What does 
God say to him? He said, ñYour is army too great. Tell 
the cowards to leave.ò How many cowards were 
there? Twenty thousandðtwo out of three. God thins 
his ranks. Then He said to Gideon, ñYour army is still 
too great, for if you win, it would seem as though it 
was through your own power. Send them to the river 
and watch them drink.ò Some of them threw 
themselves prone on their stomachs and drank 
leisurely, comfortably, and to the full. Others ran along 
the bank, lapping up the water with their hands, and 
drinking in the fashion of dogs. And God said, ñThatôs 
your army, three hundred, and Iôll be with you.ò So 
God is thinning our  ranks now as then, because we 
are preparing for a stronger and more holy Church. 

Church Offertory Collection for Sunday, January 29, 2017 

Donations In Cash  $    3,262.08  

Donations In Envelopes  $  24,881.50  

Average Envelope Gift  $        30.76  

Total Number of Envelopes               921  

Parish EGiving (Jan. 2017)  $  25,277.89  

St. Vincent de Paul (Poor Boxes)  $      206.33  
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Father Dan continues his adult scripture study on the 
Gospel of John from 7:00-8:30 p.m. Remaining 
classes (2/9, 2/16, 2/23) will be held in the Emmaus 
Center. This course provides an in-depth study of 
John 11-12, and Johnôs Book of Glory (John 13-21). 
BYOB (bring your own Bible) and a canned good for 
the food pantry. If you need a Bible, New American 
Bibles will be sold for $6.00 at the class. 

With the loss of Deacon Tim it will be difficult to have 
a member of the clergy for Benediction every 
Thursday evening. In light of this, beginning this 
month, we will end Adoration with Benediction on the 
first Thursday of the month and an Extraordinary 
Minister of Holy Communion will repose the Blessed 
Sacrament the rest of the month.  

Benediction/Reposition will be at 7:00 p.m. unless 
otherwise noted and will be preceded by the 
Miraculous Medal Novena. 

The Social Committee is looking for 
volunteers to help plan the St. Patrick's 
Day Party. Sign up sheets are at 
Jackson Road entrance if interested in 
helping to plan this event. 

SML parishioners and members of area parishes 
joined Father Dan and hundreds of thousands of 
others in Washington, D.C. on Friday, January 
27th, to take part in The March for Life. The march 
has taken place every year for the past four 
decades. 

I feel the greatest 
destroyer of love 
and peace is 
abortion because it 
is a war against 
the child. 

          Mother Teresa When Jesus says in todayôs Gospel, ñYou are the 
light of the world,ò he is calling us to live our 
Christian vocation in words and deeds. 

You can be a ñlightò to those living in poverty and a 
world of darkness by taking a shopping bag as you 
exit the church today, filling it with some of the items 
listed below, and bringing it to Mass next weekend 
for the Society of St. Vincent de Paul. 

This month the food pantry is in special need of 
cereal, canned fruit, meals in a can, such as  
SpaghettiOs, jelly, jars of spaghetti sauce, tuna fish, 
potato flakes, pasta and macaroni and cheese. 
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The Parish Health Ministry 
hopes to increase its ministry 
with medical professionals who 
are interested in joining, 
volunteering, and enjoying 
camaraderie with members of 

the Ministry, which recently enjoyed its 25th  
anniversary. Comprised mostly of healthcare 
volunteers, the Ministry assists parishioners 
through education, visits, and guidance during 
times of illness or disability. There is no  hands-
on nursing. The Ministry will host two 
informational meetings: Monday, February 13th at 
11:00 a.m. and Wednesday, February 15th at 
7:00 p.m. in the Emmaus Center. Consider 
attending to see if this is good fit for you. Call 
(609) 8208, Ext. 610 to register/questions.   

Our youth ministry will be collecting items needed to 
support  a campaign  sponsored by HeroinkillsNJ.org., 
a faith-based,  non-profit organization which advocates 
the spiritual, emotional, and physical healing of those 
struggling with addiction before and after treatment.  
According to its website, many treatment centers do 
not provide items for daily hygiene which are often 
taken for granted.  Below are items which our YES 
ministry will be collecting this month. If you can 
donate, place item(s) in bins located at parking lot/
Jackson Road entrances or PREP Office. For 
information, contact lxerri@smlparish.org or call 
extension 111.  Thank you for living out this important 
Corporal Act of Mercy by giving generously, and more 
importantly, for praying for those affected by the cross 
of addiction.    

Products Needed: shampoo, brushes, feminine 
products, conditioner, combs, tissues, deodorant, 
hand/body lotion, shower puffs/wash cloths, body 
wash/soap, hair ties, toothpaste, toothbrushes, 
Chapstick, flip flops, socks, razors, shaving cream, 
writing paper/pens, writing journals and stamps. 

Note: Hygiene items must be alcohol free: alcohol 
cannot be one of the first ingredients listed. 

Donating your car, truck, van, 
motorcycle, boat or RV or trailer to 
the Society of St. Vincent de Paul 
is easy! And more importantly, it 
will help a family directly in our 

area. Proceeds can provide: a twin bed with a frame 
for two children; a monthôs rent for a family; a crib 
and crib mattress for two babies; several monthsô 
utilities payments; more than two yearsô generic 
drugs for an elderly person; food for a month for a 
family of five and critical nutrition for an infant for four 
months. Call (609) 953-0021 or (800) 322-8284. Your 
vehicle will be towed at no cost to you and you will 
get a tax deductible receipt. Do not drop off vehicle at 
Caring Center on Jones Road. 

We can all help the Church by praying for vocations. 
We have a Pray for Vocations icon of the Mother of the 
Eternal High Priest which parish families can take 
home after Sunday Mass, pray for vocations together 
every day for a week, and return the icon to the 
sacristy for the next family to pray the following week. 
The number of priests may continue to diminish 
without our help and prayers! Sign roster on bulletin 
board outside sacristy if you can participate.  

 

SML School seeks a part-time bookkeeper to 
manage its financial recordkeeping, process tuition 
payments, purchase orders, and school supplies/
books, reconcile school class accounts, oversee 
vendor contracts and assist with budget 
preparation. The position reports to the School 
Principal and Business Administrator  

Qualified candidates must have excellent problem-
solving, communication, and interpersonal skills, 
be proficient in Word/Excel, and have the ability to 
maintain confidentiality; knowledge of Quickbooks 
a plus. Must be  self-starter, well organized, and be 
able to multi-task and meet deadlines.  

A Bachelorôs Degree in accounting/business/
finance is preferred. Work experience in 
accounting with successful coursework in 
Business/Accounting may be considered in lieu of 
a degree. 

Interested candidates should submit resume, two 
professional and one personal reference, salary 
requirements to Ms. Susan B. Kraemer, Business 
Administrator, St. Mary of the Lakes Catholic 
Church and School, 40 Jackson Road, Medford, 
NJ 08055 or email skraemer@smlparish.org. No 
telephone calls please.  

Take the time to share in the presence of Christ in 
Adoration and to honor the Blessed Mother by 
participating in the Miraculous Medal Novena. The 
Novena is held in conjunction with Adoration on 
Thursday evenings at 6:30 p.m. in the church.    

mailto:lxerri@smlparish.org
mailto:skraemer@smlparish.org
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The Joy (Just Older Youth) Ministry invites ladies 
of the parish to participate in its Jewelry Exchange 
on Valentineôs Day, Tuesday, February 14th, at 
Noon in the Emmaus Center. Ministry Members 
and others will bring in a wide array of costume 
jewelry from which participants can choose and 
exchange for a piece of their own jewelry. A short 
devotional will be made to  Our Lady, the true 
Queen of Hearts. Cookies, coffee, tea will be 

The Knights of Columbus Womenôs Auxiliary holds 
its next meeting on Wednesday, February 15, at 
7:00 p.m. in the Emmaus Center. Any woman in 
our parish aged 18+ is welcome to join. You need 
not be married to a Knight to join -- just willing to 
assist in their charitable activities. 

If you cannot attend the meeting but are interested 
in joining, contact Carolyn Karbasian at 
ckarbasian@aol.com or (609) 714-0620. Provide 
your name and e-mail address, as that is our 
primary means of communication.  If you do not 
have an e-mail address, leave a phone number. 


